 Safety tips for your ghouls and goblins

Source:  Deana Reed, extension specialist for 4-H youth development

Free candy, superheroes, princesses, ghouls and goblins, what’s not to like about Halloween?  Children look forward to it from planning that special outfit to vying to get the most candy.

  Creating a costume can be the most fun.  But safety and comfort should be the first two considerations.

If your child is wearing a mask, make sure the eye holes are big enough for them to see where they’re walking and the nose holes are big enough to breathe through. 

If you are buying a costume, make sure the material is flame-retardant. 

Check any props like swords, pitchforks and scythes which should have smooth, soft edges and be light enough so the props won’t be a burden throughout the evening.

Look at the length of the costume to make sure it won’t trip anyone.  Get a costume that has a little extra room so you can put a sweater or a sweatshirt under it if the weather is cool.

High heels might complete a girl’s princess outfit but make sure the shoes aren’t slippery or too uncomfortable.  It’s better to wear sneakers if walking a long distance.

Children should be accompanied by an adult or older teenage sibling.  In the crowded atmosphere, don’t lose sight of your child.  

Before going trick or treating, talk to your child about their behavior.  Most tricks that occur during this time are vandalism. Have them say thank you when receiving a treat and be courteous to the other children.

Eat dinner before going out so your children won’t want to eat too much candy before you have had a chance to look it over.  When you get home, be sure to sift through the candy, throwing out anything that is not securely wrapped or looks like it has been tampered with.

Carry a flashlight to see where you are going and let motorists see you. Fasten reflecting tape on the collection bag and somewhere on your child’s costume so drivers can see you.

Battery-powered votives are safer inside your jack-o-lantern displays than a lighted candle.  Some of the votives flicker like a real candle and are a lot safer for costumed little ones.

Courtesy, safety and creative costumes can set the right atmosphere. Make one of the most anticipated holidays for children a cackling good time. For more tips on safe trick-or-treating, contact (YOUR COUNTY) Cooperative Extension Service.

Educational programs of the Kentucky Cooperative Extension serve all people regardless of race, color, age, sex, religion, disability, or national origin.
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